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SIVB and SBNY Constituent Removals  
 
New York, New York — Friday, March 13, 2023 —  
 
SVB Financial Group (SIVB) and Signature Bank (SBNY) have been taken into Federal Deposit 
Insurance Corporation (FDIC) Receivership. The FDIC has transferred all deposits and substantially all 
assets of the banks to separate, newly created, full-service FDIC-operated ‘bridge banks’ in an action 
designed to protect all depositors of Silicon Valley Bank and Signature Bank, respectively. SIVB and 
SBNY are no longer eligible for inclusion and will be removed from all affected indexes after the close 
Tuesday, March 14, 2023, at 0.01 local price with a divisor adjustment. Both securities will carry 0.01 local 
price in the index until their removal. The removal details will be outlined in tonight’s corporate action files 
(SNA). 
 
About VettaFi 
 
VettaFi, a data, analytics, and thought leadership company, is transforming financial services from an 
industry to a community—one relationship at a time. In addition to providing interactive online tools and 
research, VettaFi offers asset managers an array of indexing and digital distribution solutions to innovate 
and scale their businesses. With $14 billion in assets benchmarked to its indexes – and more than 200 
customers globally – asset managers look to VettaFi for benchmarks and best-in-class index solutions at 
competitive prices. 
 
For more information, visit www.VettaFi.com 
 
For any questions, please contact us at 972.957.7700 or index@vettafi.com 
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